31 Severely Neglected Animals
Rescued in Seaford
DOVER – On Sunday, October 8, 2017, the Division of Public
Health, Delaware Office of Animal Welfare received a tip about
a property in the Seaford area with neglected animals. After
visiting the site and obtaining a search warrant, Delaware
Animal Services (DAS), the state’s animal control and cruelty
enforcement unit, found approximately 43 dead dogs and took
into custody another 32 animals, including 31 dogs and a cat.
Of the animals seized, 27 were severely ill and were taken for
emergency veterinary care, where one had to be euthanized. The
surviving 31 animals are recovering at Brandywine Valley
SPCA’s Georgetown campus for further medical care and
sheltering.
The investigation is ongoing and charges will be forthcoming.
The Office of Animal Welfare (OAW) urges anyone with
information on this case or to report possible animal cruelty
to call 302-255-4646. OAW enforces animal cruelty, animal
control, and rabies laws within the State of Delaware.
The Division of Public Health would like to thank Brandywine
SPCA, the Seaford Fire Department and the Department of
Natural Resources and Environmental Control for their help and
support at the home site.
A person who is deaf, hard-of-hearing, deaf-blind or speechdisabled can call the DPH phone number above by using TTY
services. Dial 7-1-1 or 800-232-5460 to type your conversation
to a relay operator, who reads your conversation to a hearing
person at DPH. The relay operator types the hearing person’s
spoken words back to the TTY user. To learn more about TTY
availability in Delaware, visit http://delawarerelay.com.
Delaware Health and Social Services is committed to improving

the quality of the lives of Delaware’s citizens by promoting
health and well-being, fostering self-sufficiency, and
protecting vulnerable populations. DPH, a division of DHSS,
urges Delawareans to make healthier choices with the 5-2-1
Almost None campaign: eat 5 or more fruits and vegetables each
day, have no more than 2 hours of recreational screen time
each day (includes TV, computer, gaming), get 1 or more hours
of physical activity each day, and drink almost no sugary
beverages.

